               Minutes of the McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Quarterly Meeting
                          6:30 PM Thursday April 25, 2019 at the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library

Board Members Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Dave Enerson, Bob Gifford, Mike Phillips and Marv Van Kekerix.  Gary Hurm excused.

Minutes of the 1st Quarterly Meeting held on February 6, 2019:  Minutes of the 1st quarterly meeting were posted on the McDill web site and provided at the meeting for review.  Mike Phillips moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes and they be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Dave Enerson and approved by all of the Lake District Members present.

Finance Report:  Treasurer Marv Van Kekerix presented the Financial Statements as of March 31, 2019.  Marv reported that the first payment of $4,810.81 on the line of credit from the City of Stevens for the purchase of the garbage truck was made.  The balance of the line is now $36,550.  Otherwise there was not much more to report on expenses for the past quarter.  Rick Beggs moved for approval of the Financial Report, which was seconded by Mike Phillips and approved by all of the Lake District Members present.  

Misc. Announcements:   Krista reported that the gates of the McDill dam had been opened conservatively, with the flood warnings in the area.  There was also blockage of logs and stumps in front of the dam, that needed to be cleared, which caused some backup of water.  She said she will contact the city on the need for better communication to control the water level of the Pond, so the water level is not too high, while controlling the amount of flow downstream.

Grant Award and Update from GEI on Sediment Sampling:  Krista report that we are approved for a $3,000 grant from the DNR for sampling of the area of the Pond recommended to be dredged, as required by the permit.  Any toxins from in the sampling would require removal from the area to be dredged.  She said she does not expect any toxins to be found based on past sampling.  The estimate received from GEI for the sampling was a total of $9,311 to $11,950.  The results of the sampling are expected to be good for up to 5 years.  Sampling by GEI is expected to take one day and the test results completed in about 2 weeks.  Krista asked if there were any questions or concerns regarding the proposal from GEI.  Being none, she will execute the contract with GEI to perform the sampling.

Spring 2019 Chemical Treatment:  Krista had notices published in the newspaper and mailed to the Lake District Members notifying them of the proposed chemical treatment of aquatic weeds for the spring of 2019.  Additional details and copy of the permit application to the DNR are available for review on the web site www.mcdillpond.com.  We have $30,000 budgeted for chemical treatment, which is expected to take place soon after Memorial Day dependent on weather and water flow.

Harvesting 2019 Update:  Krista is contacting those interested in weed harvesting for availability to set a weed harvesting schedule.  Anyone interested in weed harvesting should contact Krista.  She also met with Aquarius Systems, the manufacturer of our weed harvesters.  They could inspect our harvesters for expected remaining life and could retro-fit a boom for harvesting and/or replace the paddle wheels with other modes of proposition, that we could consider in the future.  Rick Beggs reported that city recommended the hauls of the harvesters be sand blasted and repainted, but not able to find someone to perform this work.  The hauls could be inspected for thickness at that time.  Krista said that the boat and outboard motor owned by the Lake District, previous used by the Intern, will be put up for sale at $400-$500 for the boat and $800 to $900 for the motor.  Volunteers will be contacted to put in the piers, before the harvesting season expected to start a couple of weeks after the chemical treatment.  Krista reported that the permit for weed harvesting is good until 2021, however there will be additional requirements to report the amount of harvesting performed in terms of acreage harvested and amount of weeds removed, etc.

2019 Fundraising:  The Lake District will need fund raising for future dredging and replacement of weed harvesters.  Krista said she has been looking into activities other organizations have been doing to raise funds.  Rookies Bar has been approached for possibly holding a fund raiser.  Mike Phillips stated that there is a need to install automatic gates on the dam that the City, County and Lake District should consider, to offset the cost of adjusting the gates manually and have more consistent control of water levels.

The next quarterly meeting is scheduled for Thursday September 12, 2019 at 6:30 PM in the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library.  Krista will call a special meeting only if there are any issues with the results of the sampling for the dredging project or any of the permits.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen, Secretary.  

